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PARISH STAFF 
  Pastor  
  Fr. Albert Scherer, OFM Conv. 
  pastor@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Parochial Vicar  
  Fr. Andrzej Brzezinski, OFM Conv. 
  pvicar@ourladyofthecross.com 
 

  Secretary  
  Linnea Williamson 
  parish@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Bookkeeper 
  Sr. Christine Mumbi, FMSA 
  bookkeeper@ourladyofthecross.com 

 

  Director of Religious Education 

  Dorothea MacNeil     
  dre@ourladyofthecross.com 
  (413) 244-6546 
  

  Music Director 
  Joe DiMarino               
  jdimarino@ourladyofthecross.com 
  (508) 517-2032 
 

  Mater Dolorosa Cemetery  
  Theresa Szumski 
  (413) 532-7889 

 

  Mater Dolorosa School Principal 
  Linda Rex 
  mrs.rex@materdolorosaschool.org        
  (413) 532-2831 
 

  Maintenance 
  Robert Maziarz & Mike Rodgers 
 

  Parish Child Advocate 
  Marybeth Kass          
  (413) 313-6118 
 
 

       
 
 

   
   

                 
    FRIARY            

23 Sycamore St. 
(413) 536-8832 

 

  Br. Frank Grimaldi, OFM Conv.                     
  Ext. 209 
  Fr. Stanley Sobiech, OFM Conv.        
  Ext. 212 
   Fr. Ben Fagone, OFM Conv.     
  Ext. 203 

  Fr. Albert Scherer, OFM Conv.           
  Ext. 207 

  Fr. Andrzej Brzezinski, OFM Conv.                                        
  Ext. 201 

       

MUSIC FOR WEEKEND MASSES 

(All selections found in Seasonal Missalette) 

 

Processional:  271 - I Heard the Voice of Jesus Say 
Kyrie:   2, page 6  
Gospel Acclamation: 

 
Offertory:  311 - There’s a Wideness in God’s Mercy 
Holy, Holy:              People’s Mass: 152, page 187 
Acclamation B:       154 
Amen:                    156 
The Lord’s Prayer:  27, page 32 
Lamb of God:         183 (page 202) - Chant 
Communion:          299 - Draw Near, O Lord 
Recessional:           209 - From Ashes to the Living Font,  
   verse 3 for 3rd Sunday of Lent: 
For thirsting hearts let water flow, our fainting souls revive;  
And at the well your waters give our everlasting life. 

March 10 & 11 

Lector    Eucharistic Ministers 
4:00 Janice Lepine Pauline Bacon, Mimi Doyle, Stan Czerwiec 
   Choir: Judy Pratt 
7:30 Beth Szymonik Muriel Gubala, Terry Keeler, James Brunault, 
   Choir: Dorothy Skibel 
10:30 Angelique S. Ed Cote, Dan O’Driscoll, Maxine Stawasz, 
   Joyce Belanger Choir: Harold Brunault 
Altar Servers 
4:00 Anastasia Fedora, Marina Fedora 
7:30 James Lowe  
10:30 Paige Brainard, Kelsy Brainard 

    
 Parish Office Address 

15 Maple St. 
Holyoke, MA 01040 

 

   Phone Number  
(413) 532-5661 

 

    Fax Line   
(413) 532-7889 

 

Website 
www.ourladyofthecross.com 

 

Office Hours 
Monday - Friday 

8:00 am - 1:30 pm 

 

Mass Schedule 
Monday - Saturday: 8:30 am 

Saturday: 4:00 pm 
Sunday: 7:30 am,  

9:00 am (Polish), 10:30 am 

 

Confessions 
Monday - Saturday: 8:00 am 

Saturday: 3:15 pm 
Sunday: 11:30 am 

 

Devotions 

Monday – Saturday: 
7:50 am - Divine Mercy Chaplet 

8:05 am - Rosary 

  

Eucharistic Adoration  

Friday 9:00 am - 6:00 pm 
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Dear Parishioners, 
  
Mystery Players:  Last weekend during my homily I talked about the Mystery Players and 
their presentation of The Way of the Cross.  I mentioned that the high school students were 
amazing and that their presentation was powerful.  The church was not as full as I had 
hoped but I am grateful to those parishioners who took the time to attend.  It was encourag-
ing that we also had many individuals from other churches in the Diocese who joined us. 
 

Our Next Drama:  As you know, on Friday, March 9, St. Luke Productions will present Maximilian here in 
our church.  I learned recently that Fr. James McCurry, the Minister Provincial of our Province, helped to 
write the script for this drama. Tickets sales have been slow so I hope that changes this week.  Tickets will 
be on sale after all Masses this weekend and in the parish office during the week.  Tickets can also be pur-
chased at the door. Please consider joining us for this powerful drama on the life of St. Maximilian Kolbe. 
 

Some Changes:  Because of Maximilian, Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament will end at 3:00 pm.  Also, we 
will not have Polish Stations of the Cross in the evening. 
 

Special Thanks:  Last Friday we had Stations of the Cross followed by a soup lunch in the parish Hall.  
Three different kinds of soup were available as well as a variety of sandwiches AND desserts!  And, it was 
free!!!  The food was delicious and I would like to take this opportunity to thank the women who prepared 
this wonderful lunch for us. They did a great job and I am grateful for their help. Another Stations & Soup 
will take place on March 23. 
 

Loomis House:  For many, many years our parishioner, Fran Millane, brought Holy Communion to the 
residents of Loomis House.  She did so faithfully and the residents always looked forward to her visits.  
Fran is no longer able to continue this important ministry so I am now looking for other Eucharistic Minis-
ters to take her place.  If you are interested in helping with this ministry, please contact me as soon as pos-
sible. 
 

Reminder:  We still have some potato/cheese pierogi and kapusta left from our Food Sales.  If you would 
like to purchase these items, please call the parish office. 
 

In Giving, We Receive:  The Diocesan Annual Catholic Appeal is now underway and if you are a registered 
parishioner, you should have received information about the appeal in the mail.  You may have noticed that 
the theme for this year’s appeal is taken from the Prayer of St. Francis  ~  In Giving, We Receive.  I ask that 
you consider supporting this year’s Annual Catholic Appeal. Last year, 271 parishioners contributed 
$93,410. to the ACA – the most we have ever raised! 
 

Request:  You know that we have a very large church and it takes a lot of people to fill it.  Even when we 
have a good crowd for Mass, the church can still look empty.  When I stand at the altar, the people sitting 
in the back seem so far away.  And actually, they are!  Our church is long.  It really would help to create 
more of a community spirit if people sat closer together and closer to the altar.  There is plenty of room up 
front!!  If you sit towards the back of the church, would you consider moving closer? If everyone towards the 
back of the church moved a little closer to the front, it would make a world of  difference. 
 

Peace, 
FR. ALBERT 

 

Eat Drink & Be Merry 
Join alumni and Catholic School supporters for a  
night of celebration and giving at the inaugural  

Catholic Schools Tuition Assistance Gala! 
March 10 

Mass Mutual Center • 1277 Main Street, Springfield 
5:30 p.m. Social • 6:15 pm Food, Live & Silent Auction 

Tickets are $50 per person  
For tickets, call 413-452-0699 
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LENTEN SCHEDULE 
Stations of the Cross 

Wednesdays ~ after the 8:30 am Mass 
Fridays at Noon & 6:00 pm (Polish) 

 

Confessions 
Sundays: 11:30 am - Noon 

Monday - Saturday: 8:00 am  
Saturdays: 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Or, by appointment with any of our Friars   

Penance Service 
Monday, March 19:  7:00 pm 

 

Gorzkie Zale 
(Polish Lamentations) 

Sundays: 4:00 pm 

Our Lady of the Cross Presents 
Maximilian ~ Saint of Auschwitz 

This moving, live production performed by Leonardo 
Defilippis of Saint Luke Productions, will be on Fri-
day, March 9 at 7:00 pm. Experience firsthand the 
story of this heroic priest, Fr. Maximilian Kolbe, OFM 
Conv., who courageously fought the forces of evil, and 
offered his life for a family man in the concentration 
camp of Auschwitz during World War II. The program 
is filled with all the elements of professional theater, 
runs 90 minutes, and is suitable for ages 10 and up. 
Admission will be $12 for adults and $10 for ages 18 
and under. For additional information and tickets, 
contact the Parish Office. 

 

Watch the gripping trailer & learn more at  
 www.StMaxDrama.com or on our parish website. 

Coffee Hour 
Coffee and donuts will be available next Sunday, 
March 11 after all Masses. Please join us in the 
Parish Hall for a cup of coffee (or juice) and fellow-
ship! 

The Immaculate Heart Central High School Mys-
tery Players from Watertown, New York presented 
The Way of the Cross at Our Lady of the Cross 
Parish. 

Rachel’s Vineyard 
“Healing the pain of abortion  -   

one weekend at a time.”  
Rachel's Vineyard is a safe place to renew hearts 
broken by abortion. A weekend retreat offers a 
supportive, confidential and non-judgmental envi-
ronment where women and men can express and 
reconcile painful post-abortive emotions. If the 
emotional and spiritual wounds of a past abortion 
have been sapping joy from your life, this weekend 
can begin the process of healing. The next Rachel’s 
Vineyard will take place March 9 - 11. For more 
information, call 413-452-0661. All calls are confi-
dential! Brochures are available in the vestibule of 
the church or visit www.rachelsvineyard.org. 

Have you dropped any  
coins (or dollars) in  
your Rice Bowl yet? 

What does the Catholic Church do well? Where is 
improvement needed? And what should our faith 
community be doing, that we currently don't do? 

These are three questions that Bishop Mitchell Ro-
zanski has put forth to be addressed at diocesan 
wide Listening Sessions being held over the coming 
weeks. These 90 minute sessions are open to all and 
will be held regionally. All sessions begin at 7pm. 

The goal is for the Bishop to hear your thoughts and 
concerns, so that we can continue walking together 
on the journey of faith, with renewed commitment to 
the many needs of our diocesan community. 

Please make every effort to participate. Invite family 
members and friends to join you. 

The Listening Sessions will be held at the follow-
ing churches: 
March 15 – Mary, Mother of Hope Parish –  
        Springfield 
March 19 – St. Rose de Lima Parish – Chicopee 
April 2 – Blessed Sacrament Parish – Holyoke 
April 12 – St. Thomas Parish – West Springfield 

Listening Sessions 
With Bishop Rozanski 
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Date Mass Intentions 
Saturday, March 3 
 

    4:00 pm +John Curtin 
From: Family 

Sunday, March 4 
Third Sunday of Lent 

    7:30 am 
     
    9:00 am 
   
  10:30 am 

+Tekla Czerwiec (25th Anniv.) 
From: Nephews 
+Jozef Wrzesinski 
From: Children 
Those Buried at Mater Dolorosa Cemetery 

Monday, March 5 
 

    8:30 am 
 

+Elizabeth McKenna (12th Anniv.) 
From: Family 

Tuesday, March 6 
 

    8:30 am +Zofia & Wladyslaw Trzepacz 
From: Trzepacz Family 
Souls in Purgatory 

Wednesday, March 7 
Sts. Perpetua & Felicity 

    8:30 am 
     

+Cecylia Szczudlo  
From: Grandchildren, Alicja & Mark & Daughter, Danuta 
+John Curtin  
From: Wife 

Thursday, March 8 
St. John of God 

    8:30 am +John Szot  
From: Family 

Friday, March 9 
St. Frances of Rome 

    8:30 am 
 

+Deacon Thomas Gaudrault 
From: Aunt, Pauline Symasko 

Saturday, March 10 
 

    8:30 am 
     
    4:00 pm 

Birthday Blessings and Health for Stanley Belz 
From: Wife & Family 
+Giovanni Guidi 
From: Skal & Marcia Guidi & Family 

Sunday, March 11 
Fourth Sunday of Lent 

    7:30 am 
    9:00 am 
   
  10:30 am 

For the Parish 
+Czeslaw Sierzputowski 
From: Wife 
+Edith Dellapenna & Deceased Members of Family  

May They Rest in Peace 

 

+Fr. John Dean  

Brother of Dr. William Dean 
 

+Sophie Desmarais 

Aunt of Stephen Mekal 
 

+Nicholas Parsons 
 

+Janina Zakrzewski 

SCRIPTURE READINGS 
4 SUNDAY Ex 20:1-17/1 Cor 1:22-25/ Jn 2:13-25 
5 Monday 2 Kgs 5:1-15b/Lk 4:24-30 
6 Tuesday Dn 3:25, 34-43/Mt 18:21-35 
7 Wednesday Dt 4:1, 5-9/Mt 5:17-19 
8 Thursday Jer 7:23-28/Lk 11:14-23 
9 Friday  Hos 14:2-10/Mk 12:28-34 
10 Saturday Hos 6:1-6/Lk 18:9-14 
11 SUN 2 Chr 36:14-16, 19-23/Eph 2:4-10/Jn 3:14-21 

Stations & Soup 
On Friday, March 23 at 12 Noon, you are invited to 
join us for Stations of the Cross followed by a Soup 
Lunch in the parish hall (across from the church). 
There is no charge for lunch but a free will offering 
will be accepted. We hope to see you there! 

Mater Dolorosa School Mass 
The School Mass originally scheduled for this past 
Thursday has been changed to Thursday, March 8 
at 9:30 am. The Liturgy will take place in the school 
gym and all parishioners are most welcome to at-
tend! Please use the Social Center doors on St. Kolbe 
Drive. 

Adoration & Divine Mercy Devotions 
You are invited to join us this Sunday for our Divine 
Mercy Devotions, beginning at 2:00 pm with exposi-
tion of the Blessed Sacrament. At 3:00 pm, the Di-
vine Mercy Chaplet will be prayed, followed by Bene-
diction. Praying the Divine Mercy Chaplet is a beau-
tiful way to deepen your relationship with the Lord 
this Lent. 

Abstinence from Meat 
The Fridays of Lent are days of abstinence from 
meat. The obligation to abstain from meat begins at 
fourteen (14) years of age. Although Catholics may 
excuse themselves for a just cause from this peni-
tential practice, there is an obligation to substitute 
another penance. 
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   Offertory Collection   
                                                

February 25 
 

       First Collection:        
               219 Envelope Users:        $5,093.00 
           Loose Money:            $735.00 
           28 Envelopes Mailed:                    $2,417.00       
      TOTAL:                 $8,245.00 

                             Milk Money:                      $66.00 
          

Thank you for your financial support! 

This Week at Our Lady of the Cross  
March 4:   2:00 pm Exposition 
    2:30 pm UNITAS 
    3:00 pm Divine Mercy    
March 5:   Lenten Retreat Day 
    4:00 pm Religious Education 
    6:30 pm Confirmation Class 
March 6:   12:00 pm Lenten Prayer Program 
    6:30 pm MD School Finance Council Mtg. 
March 7:   4:00 - 7:00 pm MD Spaghetti Supper  
March 8:   7:00 pm Choir Rehearsal 
March 9:   7:00 pm St. Maximilian Drama 
March 10:   5:00 pm Anointing of the Sick 
March 11:   Daylight Savings Time Starts 

Lenten Retreat Day with Fr. Kisito Vodounon 
Monday, March 5 in our parish 

Fr. Kisito, a priest from West Africa  
is going to lead our retreat. 

For many years, he has been involved in  
Healing and Deliverance Ministry. 

 

8:30 am Mass followed by a teaching  
on the Precious Blood, Exposition of the 

 Blessed Sacrament and Laying of the Hands 
12:00 pm Stations of the Cross followed by Adoration  

5:00 pm Confessions 
6:00 pm Praise and Worship 

7:00 pm Mass, Teaching and Laying of the Hands 
   Please join us for a beautiful day  

of hope and healing 

Breakfast at the Knights of Columbus  
250 Westfield Rd. behind the Dollar General 

March 4 from 8:30 am - 10:30 am 
Scrambled Eggs, Sausage Links,  
Hash Browns, Belgian Waffles 

Seniors: $5, Adults $7, Children under 10 free 

 

Also EVERY Saturday,  
corned beef & cabbage sandwiches  

served with chips and pickles   
$7.00 (take out $8.00) 

Served from Noon-3:00 pm 
The food is delicious, all are welcome! 

Mohegan Sun Bus Trip 
Thursday, April 5 

The cost is $30.00 per person and includes $15.00 for 
food and $20.00 to bet. 

The bus will leave Mater Dolorosa School  
parking lot at 9:30 am and  

arrive back around 6:30 pm. 
Payments can be made at the parish office.  

For more information please  
email Jason Willemain at  

jwillemain@ourladyofthecrossparish.com. 
Come join us! 

Please join Catholics for the Unborn for a pro-
life vigil on Thursday, March 8 at 10:00 am in 
the Holy Spirit Chapel, St Michael's Cathedral 
in Springfield. The vigil begins with Exposition, 
Recitation of the Rosary, the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet then Adoration. At 12 noon there will 
be Benediction followed by Daily Mass. Please 
support our efforts to protect innocent unborn 
life through prayer. For more information call 
Marilyn at 567-6085.  

Prolife Vigil 

The College of Our Lady of the Elms is hosting 
an evening with Gerard Doherty, author of the 
book They Were My Friends - Jack, Bob and 
Ted, my Life In and Out of Politics, on March 15 
at 5:30 pm in Veritas Auditorium.  

 

This event is free and open to the public. Reg-
istration is encouraged. Please call 265-2448 to 
register or with questions. All are welcome! 

Request for Email Addresses 
Nowadays many people communicate by way of 
email. Currently we have the email addresses of 
some parishioners but not many. If you would 
like the parish office to have your email ad-
dress, please call the office or email: 

parish@ourladyofthecross.com 

Irish Stew & Brew 
Our Lady of Gaudalupe 

Saturday, March 10 
Music by Desmond Burke Trio 

Tickets are $10.00 for adults and $7.00 for 
children under 12. For tickets or more info, 

please call 536-7418. 

They Were My Friends 


